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SUPERVISION 
 
The board believes that the primary purpose of supervision is to 
improve teacher performance in the classroom so that all students have 
an opportunity to achieve the New Jersey Learning Standards. 
 
Each teacher employed in this district as of the effective date 
specified in code shall be responsible for fulfilling requirements for 
continuing education and for making annual progress toward the goal of 
20 clock hours of state-approved professional development annually.  
Each teacher’s individual professional development plan (PDP) shall 
incorporate appropriate steps toward this goals and shall be designed 
to assist teachers in obtaining and maintaining the knowledge and 
skills essential to student achievement of the state’s NJ Student 
Learning Standards.  The professional improvement plan shall describe 
specific activities designed to provide guidance for that teacher in 
improving his/her performance.  Such activities may include, but are 
not limited to, seminars, course work, workshops, and classes on 
certain instructional approaches.   
 
Although supervisors shall develop professional development plans in 
collaboration with teachers, the chief school administrator shall 
maintain final authority in determining their appropriate content. The 
content of each PDP shall be developed by each teacher's supervisor in 
consultation with the teacher and shall align with the Professional 
Standards for Teachers in N.J.A.C. 6A:9-3.3 and the Standards for 
Professional Learning in N.J.A.C. 6A:9C-3.3. 
 
Supervisory assistance and support in achieving the 20 clock hours of 
state-approved continuing education shall be offered in the context of 
the district’s evaluation process (see policy 4116 Evaluation for 
Teaching Staff Members), negotiated agreements, other policies, student 
safety and well-being, continuity of instruction, and budgetary 
constraints. 
 
The chief school administrator shall develop procedures for supervision 
of the teaching and administrative staff in performance of their duties 
that shall not be limited to the observations required for evaluation.  
Such supervision may include, but need not be limited to, review of 
lesson plans and teacher-made examinations; regularly scheduled 
curriculum conferences; and brief, informal classroom observations.  
The supervisor shall note at the annual summary meeting the teacher’s 
satisfactory fulfillment or non-fulfillment of continuing education 
requirements identified in the professional development plan. 
 
This policy shall be distributed to each staff member at the beginning 
of his/her employment. 
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